BOROUGH OF KETTERING

MAWSLEY LIAISON FORUM

Meeting held on 23rd September 2004

Present: 
Bob Littler (Mawsley Villagers’ Association and Mawlsey Parish Council) (Chair)



Councillor Jim Hakewill



Chris Winter (Mawsley Villagers’ Association)



Martin Czerniuk (George Wimpey)



Claire Keating (Bedfordshire Pilgrims Housing Association)



Brian Withington (Priest in Charge)



Claire Bonnie (Kettering Borough Council)



Richard Turner (Mawsley Watch Club & Badger Watch)

04.MLF.26
APOLOGIES

Sarah Lister, Mark Shipman,
Councillor Michael Harrison, Glen Sommerville, Pat Lake, Wendy Turner, Stuart Randall and Cathy Martin 

04.MLF.27
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the Forum held on the 27th July 2004 be approved and signed by the Chair

04.MLF.28
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES



Parish Council

It was noted that the grant had now been paid by Kettering Borough Council

Pond

It was noted that an update on progress was still awaited

Street Lighting 

Martin Czerniuk confirmed that additional work was still required and therefore plans were not available. Provisionally the work should be complete by October 2004. 

Outreach Services

The start date for increased outreach sessions had yet to be confirmed but this would be publicised to residents when agreed

Surgery

Chris Winter confirmed the design of the building had not been agreed by Kettering Borough Council and the designers were working on an amendment.

Pub

Martin Czerniuk confirmed that Diamond Estates considered the site allocated inadequate in size. The Forum discussed the possibility of swapping the pub and surgery sites

RESOLVED that: -

(i) Plans of the site received from Martin Czerniuk be submitted to MVA for their consideration

(ii) Chris Winter to discuss possibility of changing allocated location of pub and surgery with Mark Shipman

Shop

A number of enquiries had been received but for unsuitable purposes. Mark Shipman had approved the provision of a flat above the shop which may make the site a more viable development

Speeding in Village

The Chair passed on his thanks to Martin Czerniuk for the provision of new speed bumps

RESOLVED that: -

(i) Wimpey requested to deal with drainage issues on existing speed bumps

(ii) Further speed bumps requested in ‘hotspots’

(iii) ‘Slow children’ sign requested by school

(iv) Request existing 5mph signs to be replaced by 20mph signs by Northamptonshire County Council Highways Department

Future of Mawsley Liaison Forum

The Chair confirmed he had yet to write to the Leader of Kettering Borough Council to recommend the Mawsley Liaison Forum continue in its present form and would do so shortly

RESOLVED that: -

The Chair sends a copy this correspondence to Cllr Hakewill when completed

04.MLF.29
PROGRESS REPORT

Dog Bins

A dog bin would be available within 4-6 weeks and on confirmation of its arrival, Claire Bonnie will contact the MVA to arrange for a resident to confirm the desired position of the bin. The contact for dog bins is Claire Summerley at Kettering Borough Council on 01536 533235

RESOLVED that: -

Claire Bonnie ascertain whether Kettering Borough Council is able to enforce offences without formal adoption 

Allotments

Claire Bonnie confirmed that a site has been identified for potential allotments but this was subject to funding and was unclear whether this land was that owned by Richard Barnwell which had restrictions on its sale at present. 

RESOLVED that: -

Claire Bonnie ascertain the location and ownership of land identified for allotment and inform the Clerk to Mawlsey Parish Council 

Saturday Morning Football

The Astro turf at Kettering Leisure Village was only available before 10.30am which was too early. Confirmation of whether the playing fields at Broughton can be used as an alternative is being investigated by Kettering Borough Council

Playing fields

Wimpey had met with Kettering Borough Council and had concerns about the location of the site to nearby houses. A layout plan has been requested which requires MVA approval

RESOLVED that: -

A revised layout plan be submitted to MVA and Wimpey

04.MLF.30 
PARISH COUNCIL REPORT

The chair confirmed that the responsibilities between Mawsley Parish Council and Mawsley Villagers Association had been agreed

04.MLF.31 
ARRANGEMENTS FOR TRANSFER OF FREEHOLD

RESOLVED that: -

Kettering Borough Council’s Head of Democratic Services be requested to submit either a letter of intent for the transfer or a copy of the Executive Committee minute approving the transfer

04.MLF.32 
SCHOOL

The Chair confirmed that the school was now open and an official opening would take place later this year

04.MLF.33 
COMMUNITY FUND

The Chair confirmed that Kettering Borough Council had agreed the transfer of funds to MPC 

04.MLF.34 
COMMUNITY FACILITIES

Further to minute 04.MLF.20, Martin Czerniuk added that there were few opportunities for any significant environmental and energy savings in retrospect of development

04.MLF.35 
AFFORDABLE HOUSING

Claire Keating confirmed that Bedfordshire Pilgrims Housing Association (BPHA) had purchased the next phased development for 27 houses. BPHA would be consulting with MVA in due course

04.MLF.36 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Minutes

A request was made to receive the minutes by email in the future

Bonfire Night

Martin Czerniuk confirmed that land should be made available for the Bonfire Night as in previous years, however it was unlikely this could continue in the future as the site was became more developed

Green space

KBC’s Landscape and Arboriculture Officer had indicated the intention to produce a plan of green sites which was now sought to clarify landscaping arrangements

Drainage Smells

Martin Czerniuk confirmed these were due to ongoing problems with the pumping station. This would begin to decrease as the construction phase moves on

Barbed Wire

There was concern from a number of residents regarding the barbed wire which had been erected for the safety of badgers at the early stages of development. Wimpey have now requested the contractor to remove it.

Selwyn Poole

Claire Bonnie advised that Selwyn Poole was off sick until further notice but his work would be covered by herself and other colleagues from within the Community Services Team. All queries should be directed to Claire on 01536 534167 or clairebonnie@kettering.gov.uk
04.MLF.36 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 



The next meeting of the Forum would take place on 27th January 2005



(The meeting started at 7.00pm and finished at 8.50pm)





Signed…………………………………….







Chair 

Mawsley Liaison Forum No.7

23.9.04


